

May 2012

Business Meeting

The meeting was held on the 16th at Macedonia Church. There were 57 members in attendance. Our president, David Larrabee, presided over the meeting.



- A 50/50 raffle was held and Jack Hamby was the winner.
- No news about eel grass
- Sammy had t-shirts that were ordered with club logo.
- Dave Slaughter discussed photos of club members being placed on the website. Also Susquehanna Tackle has agreed to donate door prizes for our annual banquet. Their website is www.sfttackle.com or call them at 1-800-814-7433. Be sure and let them know you are a member of Lake Murray Senior Bass Club.
- J. P. Gould stated that Producto Lure Co. offers club members 15% off. Their website is www.productolure.com or call them at 407-321-7377
- The Pacolet tournament is the 4th Thursday of every month. There are two tournaments in June. June 7th will be on Lake Wylie at Buster Boyd Landing and June 28th will be Lake Murray at Dreher Island State Park from 6:00am to 1:30pm.
- Points adjusted method was brought up. There was no discussion opposed to the change.
- We were sorry to hear that Bud Kringle's wife passed away.
- Sam will be in hospital and El Presidente' noted the nurses needed our prayers.
- Dave McClintic said the Blessing and lunch was served.
- The meeting was adjourned.





Tournament Results

Our May 2012 tournament was held on the 17th out of Billy Dreher State Park and 54 members participated. Twenty seven boats departed at 6:30am with weigh-in scheduled for 1:30pm. The results were 112 fish caught at an approximate weight of 237 pounds. There were fifteen limits caught with none that were skunked. There were six dead fish. For those with computer access please see the Tournament results posted on the web site. For those without computer access please see the attached print out for those results.

1st Place



Randy Fulmer and Sam Drake 21.27 lbs.

Nice fish caught in May Tournament



Marvin Brown

John Krause

Congratulations!!!

Next Tournament is June 21st

Tournament Director News

The next "one on one" will be held on June 14 from 6:00am —1:00pm. Remember to check "Breaking News" on the club web site for changes. Please bring some change for the entry fee; i.e., two 10's or a 10 and two 5's.



Rules for the "one on one":

- Tournament fee is \$20 per person of which \$5 goes to Big Fish.
- A seven hour tournament starting at Safe Light or time designated by the TD.
- If you fish with a partner, fish must be separate at all times.
 - If you come in late, you are disqualified.
 - A quarter pound penalty per dead fish.
 - A pound penalty for a short fish.

Payout is as follows: 1—9 participants, 100%; 10—15 participants, 60% and 40%;

16 participants and over, 50%, 30%, and 20%.

FISH TRIVIA

The answer to the Trivia question can be found on the Club's Website. What's the largest fish caught in 2010, who caught it and in what month?

April Trivia and answer:

What's the largest total weight in one month the Club caught since 2009 and in what month was it caught? Approximately 275 lbs. caught in March 2012. The largest one month catch caught in 2009 was 198.2 lbs. caught in April, the largest one month catch in 2010 was 250.65 lbs. caught in April and the largest one month catch in 2011 was 235.61 caught in April.

Next meeting is on June 20th @ 11:00 a.m. @ Macedonia Church.

Menu will be chopped pork/sauce, green beans, macaroni and cheese pie, tomatoes, rolls and tea. Cost is \$8.00 per person.

Seniors' Weigh-In Reminder El Presidente'

A gentle reminder about how our weigh in procedure works. You need to bring your own bag. You need to pick up a number in order to get weighed. Now that the weather will be getting hotter, this is especially important. There should be TWO separate lines. One line is for those waiting for a number and the other line is for those waiting to get weighed. Those of you waiting to get weighed, would you PLEASE form a line perpendicular to Jock's table. When the line is parallel, the



noise level makes it very hard to hear Joe and Jock. The line parallel to the table should be for those waiting for numbers. If you did not do well in geometry, I will have a visual aid at the next meeting. PLEASE... do not go behind Jock's table and (PLEASE) don't talk to Ed and me while we are trying to record the weights. You may think your small interruption is no big deal, but when it happens three or four times, things get messed up.

PLEASE... wait until the bag ahead of you has been weighed and recorded before telling Joe your boat number and how many fish you have. And if you think you have a short fish, YOU need to measure it before it goes in the sink. Once you dump it in the sink, there are no "do overs". Thanks.

Bargain Corner



INTERSTATE BATTERIES



Buddy's Marine is making batteries available only to our bass club for the following prices:

24 MXHD—\$97.95 SRM 27—\$99.95 27 MXHD—\$108.95 199 W Hwy 378, Lexington, SC 29072 803-957-FISH

CLUB HATS, SHIRTS, AND JACKETS

Sammy Crouch is the man to see! He has hats available and can make arrangements for shirts, jackets, and embroidery. If you are interested in a club T-Shirt, light gray with club logo on the front and Lake Murray on the back, give Sammy a call @ 803-808-6133 or 864-992-0529.



NEED REPAIRS



Earl Greenaway has all the parts to repair Minn Kota and Motor Guide Trolling Motors. He also does reels and rods. Give Earl a call at 796-1262 or 509-2806 (Cell).

Lake Murray Seniors Bass Club www.lakemurrayseniorsbassclub.com Ed Kelly 695 Newberry Shores Dr. Prosperity, S.C. 29169